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Monday, 24 October 2022, Kuching – Maltimur recently conducted a recce at Limbang and surrounding 
localities such as Nanga Medamit, and Kuala Medalam, as preparation for the proposed Sabah-Sarawak 
Link Road Phase 2 (SSLR 2).

Leading the trip was Haji Azrin Ahmad (SSLR 2 Project Director) and joined by Ir. Abdul Wahid Daud (Design 
Manager), Justin Sabastian Kulai (Stakeholder Management, Coordinator), and representatives from Aktif 
Unggul and KTA.

The purpose of the trip was to survey suitable sites for a project management office, and study the 
demographic, soil condition, and existing infrastructures. Findings gathered from this trip will enable 
Maltimur to have a solid start for when development for SSLR 2 takes off.

Apart from studying the terrain and existing structures, the team also engaged key stakeholders such as Tuai 
Rumah Thaddeus Aling and Pemanca Robert Kunya. These engagement provided a glimpse into the 
perspective of the locals which will prove crucial in managing the initiation and progression of projects 
within the region.

SSLR 2 is a continuation of SSLR Phase 1 which stretches from Simpang Selugus to Long Lopeng. Phase 2, 
which covers a distance of 326km, will connect Miri to Limbang and Lawas without crossing Brunei by linking 
Mulu to Long Merarap.

Maltimur has been busy preparing for 2023. As the saying goes, “preparation is the key to success” - Here’s 
to a successful 2023 and beyond!
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